


1900 E. Campbell Terrace 15 March 2018
Tucson, AZ 85718

Pima County Development Services Department
Planning Division
201 N. Stone Avenue

2d Floor

Tucson Az 85701

Dear Board,

1. Reference P17CA00004 Campbell Foothills Investors LP- N. Camph  Avenue Plan Amendment.

2. My husband and | oppose the rezoning from LIU to MIU for  following reasons:

d.

If approved, traffic intensity on Campbell will increase by the number of cars associated
with up to 81 units (7 x 13 units per acre) max as opposed to current zoning for 16 units
max.

Safety. Getting into and out of Foothills Ridge and this new development will increase
the opportunity for traffic accidents with impatient drivers on Campbeli not wanting
cars to turn across traffic into those housing areas. Asitis currently, many drivers will
not wait and drive on to the shoulder and around cars trying to turn left from the north
bound lane to enter Foothills Ridge HOA. We see a ¢ ilar issue with traffic going south
on Campbell Avenue trying to make a left into the development looking to be rezoned
as MIU. Adding to the safety factor is this is on a declining curve. The entrances on
Campbell are less than 200 feet apart on opposite sides . the road.

Even though | have never seen a child cross the road for the bus stop, | don’t see school
children from the area wishing to be rezoned as walking up the street on the shoulder of
the road to the bus stop on their side of the street when they could just as easily and
unsafely cross the street from their development’s entrance. Walking north (% to %
mile) on Campbell Avenue without designated sidew s would be equally unsafe.

The current entrance onto Campbell Avenue is in thewa . See photo below.

The Planning Center is aware and needs to addresstt  ‘ssue for development.

Lastly, a poor business investment should not drive a rezoning. The current owner was
aware of the 2004 rezoning of that property withac  of 16 units when he purchased
the property.

espectfully,
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Amy Shiner, JD, MC LISAC LPC
1931 E. Campbell Terrace
Tucson, AZ 85718

520 297-8820

Pima County Development Services
Department Planning Division

201 N. Stone Avenue

2nd Floor

Tucson, AZ 85701

April 6, 2018

OPPOSITION TO COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AMEND ENT

To : Pima County Board of Supervisors

| am a home owner who lives near the parcel on the east side of Campbell
Avenue, 1800 feet north of E. River Rd. This property : currently zoned for 16
units. | object to the proposed amendment to the Compre ensive Plan which
would permit the development of up to 91 units.

The Plan Amendment should be denied primarily for safety concerns:

Safe entrance and egress to and from the residences and small businesses

on Campbell Avenue (especially on the first .5 miles north of F 7er Road)

would be jeopardized.

Safety and visibility are current issues due to the 1 ltiple curves in the road,

blind spots, and a school bus stop. | have withessed many near-accidents on
is piece of road.

The existing two-lane infrastructure, uses,and traffic « erns: ‘eady present

safety issues. The proposal would exacerbate the € sting congestion, poor

visibility, and driver confusion.

Additionally, the aesthetic and scenic quality of Can »ell Avenue would be

con..-omised.
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Amy Shiner









